Minutes
WID Committee – March 8, 2012
3:00 pm
University Union, Chicago Room

Present: Debra Allwardt, Neil Baird, Jane Brown, Rebekah Buchanan, Magdelyn Helwig, Joel Gruver, Richard Ness, Cecil Tarrant 
Absent: Kristine Kelly, Michael Lukkarinen
Guests: Jack Elfrink, Chair Dept. of Accountancy; John Tracy, Chair, Dept. of Social Work 

I.  The meeting was called to order at 3:00 p.m. by Brown standing in for Kelly. Minutes from the February 9, 2012 meeting were approved.

II.  Request for Change of Major: Accountancy

Dr. Elfrink outlined the rationale for requesting removal of the WID designation from ACCT 342, 451, and 480: Recent changes in the accounting profession necessitate including much more course content, making the added requirements of WID very difficult for those course instructors to meet.  BCOM 320 is the required WID course for all Business degrees, and therefore, already meets the WID requirement for the major.  Baird asked about how writing specific to accountancy might be covered.  Tarrant stated that BCOM instructors have agreed to add any specific required types of writing to that course.  Ness requested a BCOM syllabus, which Dr. Elfrink passed.  Helwig questioned whether it was the role of the WID committee to approve this change, since the WID requirement is already being met for the Business degree.  After discussion, Tarrant moved and Allwardt seconded that the WID committee approve removal of the WID designation from the current Accountancy courses and use BCOM320 as the only required WID course for the Accountancy major.  Motion passed.

III. Request for WID Designation: Social Work 333

[bookmark: _GoBack]Allwardt answered questions regarding the informal papers included in her course.  Dr. Tracy explained that the change represented a shift in the major to a more practice-based program, and based on that, this is a more practical course for fulfilling the WID requirement, rather than the current WID course, also taught be Allwardt, which is SW 313 Social Work Research Statistics.  SW 333 will replace SW 313 as the WID course, but both are required courses.  Tarrant moved and Buchanan seconded to approve WID designation for SW 333, as presented, and remove WID designation from SW 313.  Motion passed.

IV. Status of ARTH 392 and 397

This report was sent to by e-mail to Brown from Kelly:
“Only 392 was presented at Faculty Senate, and they did not approve the course -- it is going back to CCPI for further discussion.  However, it will not need to come back to WID.  397 was not brought to Faculty Senate (I'm not sure why), so it has not been approved yet.  I have not received any of the revisions we asked for regarding both of those courses.  Annette Hamm is going to remind the Art Dept. that they need to address the issues we raised.  I will review the revisions and ok them, it won't need to come back to the whole committee again.”

VI. Other Business and Updates

Baird said he had received feedback from the designated website reviewers and is passing that on to the web designer.
Helwig reported that most WID courses designate 280 as a prerequisite but does not have an exact count, yet.

Meeting adjourned at 3:40 p.m.  

VII. Next meeting:  Thursday, April 12, 2012, 3:00 p.m., Chicago Room.

Respectfully submitted,
Jane Brown, WID Secretary 2011-2012
